KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

March 27, Sacred Heart Cathedral, Knoxville

The meeting was opened with a prayer by Fr. Alex. 

Those present: Greg English, Angie Feltz, Debbie Ferreri, Jim Heath,  Judy Holt, Steve Pacitti, Beatriz Rincon, Lois Schering, Dick Schriver. Fr. Alex Waraksa, and guests Marianne Hartman and Bob Ketteringham.

All present prayed the Leaders' Prayer and participated in individual reunions.  

Secretary: (Report given by Marianne Hartman in the absence of Kay)

There were three additions to the minutes, three corrections, and three grammatical errors.  Thank you to the members who submitted changes and/or additions.  The minutes were changed and corrected as needed and then posted on the web site.

Treasurer: Debbie

Debbie distributed copies of the treasurer's report(attached).  The bank balance as of March 27 was $1169.59.

She also passed around a pie chart showing the percentage of the total cost for each category. 

Pre Cursillo: Angie

Angie distributed copies of her recommended changes to the pastoral plan(attached).  Her recommended changes were highlighted in red.

There are no new applications for the weekends.  Angie suggested that we ask sponsors to provide snacks for the weekends.

Cursillo: Greg, Steve, and Beatriz 

Greg is the team leader for the next men's weekend.  He will send a letter to all of the team membes asking them to pay for their weekend in advance if possible.

Both the men's and women's teams will be commissioned at the same time on April 24 at Sacred Heart Cathedral.  Fr. Alex is not available on that date, so Fr. Brando will be contacted.

All Spanish weekends will be held at St. Therese.

Dick Shriver has investigated other places to hold weekends.  Grace Point, an Episcopal retreat center west of Knoxville has rates of $90 per person if we provide meals and clean up.  The rate is $130 per person if meals are provided.  There is plenty of housing there, but it is very spread out.  A web site is available. 

Apison Center is currently reserved for August 26- 29, 2010, for the men's weekend and September 30 – October 3, 2010, for the women's weekend.  The approximate cost per person at Apison Center is $110.  We request that each person pay $125.

Greg suggested that at the Clausura all table members and leaders come up as a group to share.  This will save time.    

Post Cursillo: Dick

We still need a Palanca coordinator.

Dick suggested that we have a one year planning day sometime in October, and thst the Secretiat meetings be held monthly for one and a half hours.  Lois suggested bi-monthly rather than monthly.

Term limits will be an agenda item at the next Secretariat meeting.  Currently , the only term limits are for the Lay Director, who can serve two terms of three years each.

School of Leaders, English: Lois

The next School of Leaders is May 15,  at Sacred Heart Cathedral.  Jim Heath will give the technique talk and Deacon John Riehl will give the doctrinal talk.  

Lois stated that the Spanish side of the School of Leaders needed to be revised and that we should have an update at the next Secretariat meeting.

The next diocesan encounter will be September 11 at Sacred Heart Cathedral.  The theme will be “We, though many parts, are one body.”    The first reading will be done in Spanish and is from 1 Corinthians.  The Responsorial song will be cantered.  The gospel will be from Luke and will be in English.  Debbie will do the decorations.   A liturgical form will be completed and returned to the Bishop's office prior to the encounter. 

School of Leaders, Spanish:  (Erasmo and Alicia absent)

Music Coordinator: Judy 

 It was suggested that during the weekend there be no music before or after talks.  Silence will be allowed for meditation.  Only appropriate music will be played during liturgies.  The words for the songs used at a Clausura will be distributed prior to the songs being song.  An E-mailing will be sent to Cursillistas to recruit musicians.  During the weekends, information about the music will be given daily to Fr. Alex and the Rector(a).  

The draft of the Music Chairperson's Responsibility and recommendations to the School of Leaders' Pastoral Plan were  distributed. 

Parish Reps:   Bob

Bob has a meeting scheduled on April 10.  He will call parish reps to invite them.  He is asking reunion groups to provide snacks.  They will bring them to their groups and then deliver them to the weekends.  

Spiritual Director: Fr. Alex 

The Spanish community does weekends by focusing on community.  In 2011 the Spanish community will have a Lay Spiritual Director.  There will be an ultreya the 3rd or 4th weekend of April with about 35 or 40 people.  Grace Point was suggested as a meeting place. 

Lay Director: Jim

Jim had received a request from the Worl Organization of Cursillo for $100 donation.  The Secretariat declined this donation.  

Jim has sent a letter to the deans of all the deaneries requesting support.  The diocese has no retreat center.  The Spanish weekends are very costly to the Cursillo community, which is hurting financially.  Father Chris Michalson responded positively and agreed on the need for the retreat center.  

Old Business

The updated Pastoral Plan was distributed.  The Secretariat approved the suggested Pastoral Plan changes.  

The Spanish Report to the Secretariat was distributed and discussed.  Jim stated that ideas need to be organized and the community regroup before the next Spanish weekend. 

Lois distributed a form that she will complete and return to the Office of the Bishop prior to the September encounter.

Formation of the men's and women's teams continues.

Jim had previously mentioned the letter he sent to all of the deans.  Dick suggested a silent auction and pot luck dinner as a fund raiser.  

New Business 

Discussion was held on suggestions for Secretariat operations including monthly meetings, term limits, and a planning meeting.

Total costs for a person to go to a weekend were reviewed.   The cost per person at Apison Center is $90 for food and lodging and $20 for books and crosses, for $110 per person.  We currently request $125 per person.  Comparisons between Apison Center, Eagle Rock, and St. Therese were made.

It was discussed whether or not it was necessary for the Secretariat to approve the locations of the weekends.

The October 9 meeting was rescheduled to September 25.

Jim discussed recruitment of people to fill various assignments.

The accountability of the Three Day Co-ordinator was discussed.  The co-ordinator requested that the item be removed from the agenda and only voting members of the Secretariat meet to discuss it.  The request was voted on and the result was against the removal of the agenda item.  This item will be further discussed at the next meeting.

Another agenda item for the next meeting will be electing Beatrix as a voting member of the Secretariat.

Jim reviewed the list of action items and to do assignments.

The meeting was closed with a prayer by Angie Feltz. 

NEXT SECRETARIAT MEETING WILL BE

JULY 10, 2010

OUR LADY OF FATIMA CHURCH, ALCOA  

                                                          Respectfully submitted,

                                                         Marianne Hartman for Kay Sheldon, 

                                                         Secretary

